
  ​13 August 2020 
 

OFFICE HOURS – 8:30am to 3:30pm 
Catherine Fitzpatrick: Mon-Tues-Wed 

Deirdre Sadd: Tues-Thurs-Fri 
View this newsletter on our website: 

www.pyespa.school.nz 

Term Dates 2020 
Mon 3 Feb – Thu 9 Apr 
Tue 28 Apr – Fri 3 Jul 

Mon 20 Jul – Fri 25 Sept 
Mon 12 Oct – Tue 15 Dec 

Please make all payments via KINDO 
Absentee Number, Texts Only ​ ​027 641 2046 

  
 
Tēnā Koutou, parents, families and whānau, 
 
COVID-19 
While it has been disappointing to hear that we have regressed in our fight against COVID-19, we                 
can reassure you that at alert level 2 the school is well prepared and is adhering to all the advice                    
and guidelines set out by the Ministry of Education. A newsletter specific to COVID-19 was sent via                 
email yesterday and details of our specific protocols and practices to keep everyone safe.  
 
Also indicated in this communication is that there will be no assembly this week as we adhere to                  
the restrictions on the numbers gathering.  
 
The middle and senior school are still preparing for the production and dependent on how the                
recent developments evolve, we will keep you informed of any changes to dates, but at this stage                 
we intend to proceed with our schedule.  
 
We will continue to provide our school community with the latest updated information as this               
becomes available in the coming days and weeks. We would like to thank our school community                
for their ongoing support and patience during this time.  
 
Student Learning Conferences 
These were a great success and we appreciate all the parents/caregivers who were able to join the                 
teachers in celebrating your child’s success and discuss next steps regarding the key             
competencies. The five key competencies of the New Zealand Curriculum are:  
 
 

http://www.pyespa.school.nz/


● Managing self 
● Relating to others 
● Participating and contributing 
● Thinking 
● Using language, symbols and text. 

 
These key competencies are a vital aspect of our school’s curriculum as they are necessary life                
skills that will continue to be of significant value to all learners now and into their future.  
 
Learning Through Play 
It was absolutely fantastic to have Carolynne Mason from Clarity Education support our new              
entrant teacher, Lisa Harrison, who presented the Ready 4 Learning Foundation framework and             
skills during the recent learning conferences. It was a very informative session with some key               
takeaways for our whānau to support their children at home.  
 
For those interested in more information regarding learning through play, our website has             
extensive information about the concept and what we do as a school. 
 
ICAS 
The University of New South Wales Australiasian Academic Assessments have now closed. The             
following dates have been set for these assessments and will be carried out at school using the                 
online portal provided to us for the students who have registered and paid.  

● Week 5: Wednesday 19 August - Science 
● Week 6: Tuesday 25 August - English 
● Week 6: Thursday 27 August - Digital Technologies 
● Week 7: Wednesday 2 September - Mathematics 
● Week 7: Thursday 3 September - Spelling 

 
Maths Week 
This week is National Maths Week. As I have circulated the classrooms it has been fantastic to see                  
the students engaged in various mathematical activities, including school wide competitions. The            
lollies in the jar has again proved to be a favourite for this year and we can’t wait to see who is the                       
best estimator in our school.  
 
Calf Club 
You should have received an email from the office this week confirming the date for our calf club.                  
As stated above with regards to production we will keep you informed of any changes to dates but                  
at this stage we intend to proceed with our schedule. The committee organising the day are                
finalising arrangements and details will come out. 
 
Also, a plea if anyone has any lambs, we do have some families looking. Please inform the office if                   
you can help. 
 
 
Ngā mihi nui, 
  
Blake Carlin 
Principal 
 
 
 
        Please Slow Down In The Drop Off/Pick Up Zone 



 
Dates and Information to Remember 

 
 

Friday 14 August - Scholastic Bookclub Orders Close 

Monday 17 September Funky Fun Day R10, 1, 2, 3 (some) 

Saturday 22 August - PTA Quiz Night 

Thursday 27 September Funky Fun Day R3 (some) & 4 

Friday 28 August - Assembly 2.15pm 

Saturday 29 August - Dump Your Junk 10am-1pm 

Friday 11 September - Assembly 2.15pm 

Tuesday 15 September - TGC Testing 

Friday 18 September - Hangi 

Saturday 19 September - Polling Booth School Hall 

Friday 25 September - Assembly 2.15pm 

Friday 25 September - Last Day of Term 3 

Monday 12 October - First Day of Term 4 

Thursday 15 October - Ag Day 

Friday 16 October - Mini Gala 

  

   

   



Board Update 
 

2020 has certainly been a challenging year, and within our Board Meeting            
last Thursday evening, we did not even contemplate we would be moving            
back into Alert 2. Our Pyes Pa Community can take great comfort that our              
school leadership and teaching team previously delivered an exceptional         
on-line learning experience in comparison to many other schools across          
New Zealand. 
  
As a Board we have been busy reviewing the great work presented by the              
SLT from the PB4L data, whilst hearing how progress on our localised            
curriculum specifically embracing Te Ao Māori. We have an immensely          
dedicated teaching team who are committed to ensuring a targeted          
approach to every child is delivered, this is evident through the data            
presented to us and assurance processes we have in place. 
  
Key decisions deliberated within our recent meeting included: 1. Formal          
confirmation of the board chair role (annual requirement), (Matt),. 2. Staff           
wellness survey, it is really important to us the professional wellness of our             
team), 3. Student survey, 4. 2021 school dates, you will see these published             
in future newsletters, further discussions surrounding our finance committee         
decisions and the Cohort entry discussion per our community consultation.          
Currently we have some policies to review and feedback on which can be             
found on our website. Lynda attended an employer role workshop and           
updated the Board on this. 
  
Finally, the school grounds are looking superb (thank you Craig). We are on             
track for the two new classrooms to arrive at the end of the year to relieve                
some pressure on our spaces. Blake and Blair are busy procuring a list of              
smaller improvement projects which have just received the funding green          
light from the Ministry of Education. The spaces our students learn, play and             
enjoy sports within are looking great, equally the safety of our spaces is             
constantly under weekly review through our external Health and Safety audit           
process completed. Our car parking solution has made a significant          
difference to the Health and Safety of our school community. We do            
understand it gets very busy at peak times, however moving the risk away             
from the main road was our key focus together with NZTA and the Ministry.              
May I use this opportunity to remind you all once again to ensure you are               
driving slowly into and through our school car park, as this was a Health and               
Safety matter raised within the Board meeting. 
  
Stay safe everyone. 
  
Matt Jackson | Board Chair 
 

 
 

 



 
Kia ora koutou, 
 
Each term Board members, staff, and/or parents are asked to review           
and comment on specific policies. The Board of Trustees would like to            
signal 1 policy review for parents/whānau in term 3: 
 
- Learning Support 
 
This feedback is captured using our School Docs portal online via our            
school website. Please follow these steps to complete the review: 
Visit the website http://pyespa.schooldocs.co.nz 
Enter the username (pyespa) and password (learn). 
Search and read the policy named above. 
Click the Policy Review button at the top right-hand corner of the page. 
Select the reviewer type 'Parent'. 
Enter your name (optional). 
Submit your ratings and comments. 
 
If you don't have internet access, school office staff can provide you            
with printed copies of the policy and a review form. 
 
We thank you for taking the time to review these policies. 
 
Kindest regards, 
Nigel McKerras, 
on behalf of Pyes Pā Board of Trustees 
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News from our Senior Students 
 
 

 



 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 

 
 



Sports News 
 

Hi Everyone, 
 
Over the last couple of weeks our basketball players have          
had the opportunity to go to the World Cup tournaments run           
by Tauranga City Basketball. From the photos and talking         
to the players and parents it seems like heaps of fun was            
had by all! Our year 7/8 team were all set to go today but              
will have to wait till we move out of level 2. 
 
So that brings me to our Covid updates.  
- The Basketball competitions will go ahead but only the coach, manager and team are               
allowed into the gym. No spectators into the gym. Only 3 games at a time. So a new draw                   
will come out for Friday night. 
- For Netball we will be advised by midday Friday, if Saturday morning netball will go                
ahead. (unlikely to play in level 2) 
- For Hockey on Friday night the team must meet in the car park and only the coach,                  
manager and team can go in. No spectators within the fenced area. We are still waiting to                 
be advised on the Saturday morning competition. 
 
I will email out any information I receive to coaches and managers to pass onto their                
teams. If you want to keep up to date with the most recent information it is all on the                   
websites. 
Tauranga City Basketball ​https://taurangacitybasketball.co.nz/ 
Harbourside Netball ​https://harboursidenetball.co.nz/ 
Tauranga Hockey Association ​https://www.tgahockey.co.nz/ 
 
Take care and stay safe 
Lynda 
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Fun at the Basketball 

 




